
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OFFICE LOCATION

ESTATE DONATIONS 
POLICY 

Provincial Administration
28169-96 Avenue
Acheson, AB  T7X 6J7
780-963-4044
provincial_admin@rcmflourish.ca

Edmonton Region
3920 - 49 Avenue
Stony Plain, AB  T7Z 2J7
780-968-4315
stonyplain@rcmflourish.ca

Calgary Region
2910 3 Avenue NE
Calgary, AB  T2A 6T3
403-250-7333
calgary_region@rcmflourish.ca

South Region
Box 1312 / 1222-20 Street 
Coaldale, AB  T1M 1N1
403-345-5199
coaldale_region@rcmflourish.ca

Central Region
Box 602 / 523 Main Street
Three Hills, AB  T0M 2A0
403-443-2239
threehills_region@rcmflourish.ca

Northwest Region
#107, 9405 - 100 Street
Grande Prairie, AB  T8V 4M9
780-532-5611
 grandeprairie@rcmflourish.ca

From a governance perspective, Rehoboth Christian Ministries is led by a Board 
of Directors, whose members are elected to three year terms by the Society. 
Currently, the board consists of:

Rob Duker	 President	 Edmonton
Marco van’t Klooster	 Vice-President	 Lacombe
Stephanie Bekkering	 Treasurer-Secretary	 Lethbridge
Wendy Benckhuysen 	 Director	 Millet
Betty Giebelhaus	 Director	 Stony Plain
Ed Kos	 Director	 County of Barrhead
Matthew Veldkamp	 Director	 Edmonton
Richard Visser	 Director	 Taber

All designated (restricted) donated 
funds will be used for the sole purpose 
for which it was earmarked for by the 
donating family as soon as appropriately 
feasible, unless otherwise stipulated 
within the will of the deceased and/or 
original terms of the donation.

All undesignated estate funds are to be 
placed in an internally restricted reserve 
for the purpose of funding significant 
capital projects. In order for funds to be 
withdrawn, the executive director will 
create a proposal and relevant business 
case to be presented to the board. 
Pending board approval, the funds will 
be released for the design, necessary 
permitting, and construction of the 
project. Under no circumstances are the 
internally restricted estate donations to 
be used for general operating costs.

Until such a time that the internally 
restricted estate funds are used they are 
to held in a separate interest yielding 
bond account of limited risk exposure. 
Under no conditions are funds to be used 
to invest in stocks, shares, EFT’s, or any 
other financial investment that contains 
inherent financial risk. All interest 
accrued will remain within the internally 
restricted estate fund. 

FLOURISH!
NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 2025

SERVING PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES 
HELPING THEM FLOURISH

 FRIENDS OF REHOBOTH
   Become a friend today

 MEET REHOBOTH’S NEW 
   EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
   Kevin Martens

 THANK YOU TO ALL 
   REHOBOTH’S
   SUPPORTERS & FRIENDS

 RCMFLOURISH.CA

Friends of
DONATE TODAY 

AND BECOME
A FRIEND



DID YOU KNOW?
June 2026 is Rehoboth’s 50th 

Anniversary! Watch our socials 
and the spring newsletter for 

celebration information.
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Greetings to all of you as the caring and 
supporting members of the Rehoboth 
community! 

As I explained in the spring newsletter, 
we have now said farewell to our 
Executive Director of the last twelve 
years, Ron Bos, whose care and 
diligence has left an indelible mark on 
this ministry. This is a big change for 
the organization, but we move forward 
in confidence knowing as front-line 
and senior staff, senior leadership 
and board, and the many volunteers 
and supporters, that we share a deep 
commitment to a common vision of 
caring for those God has entrusted to 
our care. Thanks for everything that 
you have given, Ron, and blessings for a 
happy and healthy retirement!

At the same time we have been 
blessed with the arrival of our new 
ED, Kevin Martens, who has been 
busy integrating into all aspects of 
Rehoboth ministry and operations. We 
welcome Kevin and pray for him and 
all of our staff who work alongside him 
every day making a difference in the 
lives of our client community. Look for 

Kevin’s article where he provides us a 
bit of insight into his background and 
experience.

Fall, as we know, is a season of 
thanksgiving. As you take time to thank 
the LORD for His many blessings in 
your life, please also pray for Rehoboth 
and the provision of the resources 
needed through government funding 
and private donations to keep the 
ministry thriving and growing. The 
Friends of Rehoboth Campaign provides 
an excellent avenue for you to 
support this work as God has made 
possible. While we all see the effects 
of increased cost of living, RCM faces 
similar challenges on many fronts. 
The private donations we receive will 
always be a big part of what makes 
this work possible. Please look for the 
online and hard copy forms available or 
connect with the RCM liaison in your 
local church for more information.

Have a blessed Thanksgiving season!

On behalf of the Board,
Rob Duker, Board President
  

BOARD PRESIDENT MESSAGE:
HELP KEEP OUR MINISTRY FLOURISHINGREHOBOTH BOARD

FROM THE

You can get Rehoboth’s Flourish! newsletter delivered 
right to your inbox! Sign up for the e-version at 

rcmflourish.ca/about/flourish-newsletter.

Friends of

c a m p a i g

n

DONATE TODAY 
AND BECOME

A FRIEND
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Do you have an example of individuals 
Flourishing within Rehoboth? 

Submit your stories to
flourish@rcmflourish.ca

UPCOMING EVENTS

For more details visit rcmflourish.ca or check us out on Facebook!

Oct 10 Thanksgiving Vine of Hope 
Stony Plain Administration Building

Nov 29 Christmas Sale & Pancake Breakfast 
Stony Plain Administration Building

Nov 29 Christmas Sale & Pancake Breakfast 
Coaldale Administration Building

Dec 12 Christmas Vine of Hope
Stony Plain Administration Building

Feb 21 Charity Day, Cartwright Lighting & Furniture 
Calgary

Feb 25 Pink Shirt Day 
All Regions

Apr 2 Easter Vine of Hope 
Stony Plain Administration Building

DID YOU KNOW?

Bridgespan Cafe & Grill 
Catering has been a huge 
hit; Recently, they have 
secured several higher profile 
contracts and are looking 
forward to serving up some 
great eats!
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Dear Friends and supporters of 
Rehoboth,

My name is Kevin Martens, and I’m 
deeply honoured to step into the 
role of Executive Director for this 
incredible ministry. My wife and I are 
excited about this new chapter in our 
lives. We have four adult children and 
one grandchild and are in the midst 
of planning our relocation to the 
Edmonton/Stony Plain area.

With over 20 years of combined 
experience in executive leadership 
within the not-for-profit sector—
supporting individuals with intellectual 

disabilities—and in church pastoral 
ministry, I’m truly grateful for the 
opportunity to bring these callings 
together in this role.

These first few weeks have been a 
joy! I’ve had the pleasure of meeting 
many of the remarkable individuals we 
support, along with members of our 
Board, our dedicated staff, and some of 
our amazing volunteers and generous 
supporters. Thank you for the warm 
welcome.

This ministry has a rich and faithful 
legacy, and I’m excited to work together 
to build upon that strong foundation. 

As I begin this journey, I continue to  
seek the Lord’s wisdom and guidance for 
the path ahead. I invite you to join me in 
prayer as we discern together how best 
to reflect His love and grace through the 
work He has entrusted to us.

Warmly,
Kevin Martens, Executive Director

WELCOMING KEVIN MARTENS
TO THE REHOBOTH TEAM 

A NEW CHAPTER IN A NEW SPACE
Rehoboth Calgary is now fully settled 
into its new building — a bright, 
welcoming space that has already 
brought renewed energy and joy to 
the community. The right environment 
has proven to lift spirits, encourage 
connection, and open doors to 
new opportunities. The individuals 
supported by Rehoboth have embraced 
the change with enthusiasm, and 
it has been a blessing to witness 
their renewed sense of purpose and 
belonging. 

In November 2024, Rehoboth informed 
the individuals it supports that their 
community access program would 
be relocating, along with the Calgary 
administration staff and office space. This 
transition required a temporary pause in 
routines, with some individuals running 
their day programs from home for a 
couple of months. The flexibility of staff 
during this time was deeply appreciated, 
and although it was not an easy season, 
God’s faithfulness and the resilience of 
those served were evident throughout. 

At its heart, Rehoboth holds firm to 
the belief that every person is created 
in the image of God, with unique gifts 
to share and a place in community. 
The new Calgary office stands as a 
testimony to His provision, and the 
organization looks forward with 
gratitude and anticipation to all that 
will unfold in and through this new 
space.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
FROM THE
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MAKING ...

Friendship involves a shared responsibility of the Christian community for those within 
their community that require their support. The value is placed on the importance of 

the Christian responsibility to help those that cannot help themselves. 

From June 16–20, six amazing 
individuals and four dedicated staff 
from Grande Prairie journeyed to 
Rehoboth Camp for Flourish Week 
at Gull Lake. With bags packed and 
hearts full of excitement, we hit the 
road, ready for a week of fun, faith, 
and friendship.

The moment we arrived, the 
campground was alive with energy. 
Laughter echoed through the trees 
as campers from across the province 
that came together. Friendships 
sparked instantly, and smiles were 
everywhere.

On the second day, our group lit up the 
chapel with a skit about Moses and 
Aaron — complete with costumes and 
big-hearted performances. Their joy 
was contagious, earning cheers and 
applause from the crowd.

Each day brought something new: 
outdoor games, singing and worship, 
cozy campfires, delicious food, and 
treats like ice cream and chips. But 
the real magic was in the moments of 
connection. Surrounded by love and 
acceptance, our individuals shone with 
confidence. They felt seen, valued, and 
celebrated.

The final night ended with a joyful 
dance and an awards ceremony where 
every individual was recognized for 
their unique gifts.

As we packed to leave, we carried more 
than just our belongings — we carried 
memories of a place where everyone 
truly belonged.

A PLACE TO FLOURISH:  
CAMP REHOBOTH 2025

“How good and pleasant it 
is when God’s people live 
together in unity!”  
     Psalm 133:1

Become a  
Friend Today!



CONNECTIONS... ...
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Central Region’s community 
strengthens our overall support of 
individuals. Friends and neighbours 
step up, not just to volunteer, but to 
live out shared values of compassion, 
dignity, and inclusion in practical, 
everyday ways.

The Three Hills Fundraising Committee 
has long supported the Central Region, 
with many volunteers contributing 
over the years, each bringing ideas 
and practical know-how. From BBQs 
to Galas, their efforts directly benefit 
individuals in Rehoboth’s Central 
Region. Funds raised have gone toward 
everything from couches and puzzles 
to craft supplies and events—items 
that enrich daily life while making 
room for everyone. Mary Glenn has 
volunteered on the committee for 24 
years. Her long-standing involvement 
demonstrates both her steady support 
behind the scenes and her enduring 
dedication to Rehoboth’s clients.

Central’s social enterprise, the 
New-to-You store, is completely 
run by dedicated volunteers. For 
over a decade, Bobbie and Wendy’s 
leadership has helped sustain 
a thriving, community-rooted 
store that remains accessible and 
affordable, while creating meaningful 
opportunities for Rehoboth individuals 
to build work skills and contribute to 
daily operations.

More than 40 volunteers help make 
Central Region a welcoming space 
where everyone can experience 
connection and camaraderie. Whether 
contributing at the store, supporting a 
fundraiser, or offering a helping hand, 
the everyday actions of our volunteers 
continue to reflect Rehoboth’s mission.

Thank you, for every hour, every 
effort—together we’ve shaped a 
community of belonging.

SHAPING BELONGING:  
CENTRAL REGION’S COMMUNITY OF CARE

CASA Lethbridge is an interdisciplinary arts center that 
provides services for a diverse group of people. Our 
individuals are fortunate to have access to their Accessibility 
Modified Art Program for Adults classes. These classes 
are small, inclusive, and allow for service workers to assist 
their individuals. Projects are created with their skills in 
mind and they are free to express and explore any creative 

ideas they have. Our individuals have explored watercolors, 
acrylics, printmaking, zines, collages, transfers, paper mâché, 
and weaving. Each class they discover something new and 
exciting to try. And every class is a great opportunity for 
them to engage with their instructor and other individuals 
from agencies across the city. 

Mary Glenn

Bobbie & Wendy

CASA ART PROGRAM

“It gets me out 
meeting people and 
trying new things.”

BO

“I like going out and 
being active and 
doing things and 

being with people.” 
RC

“I go to CASA for 
the fun. It brings 

back memories of 
school. It keeps me 
occupied and more 

involved in the 
community.”

GB  (in Pic 1)

“Art is fun to do. It 
makes you think. I 

really enjoy it. I have 
a good time with 

everybody there.”
ER

“I like seeing my 
friends. I like making 
pictures. I feel happy 

when I go.”
CF  (in Pic 2)



... TO CLIENTS
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BETHANY HOUSE SHINES AT 
PROVINCIAL SPECIAL OLYMPICS
It’s more than just a medal; it’s a symbol of hard work, dedication, and the overcoming of personal challenges. Winning a 
Special Olympics medal is a deeply meaningful experience; athletes often describe feeling a sense of belonging, increased 
confidence, and a strong connection to their teammates and coaches.

This July, three individuals from Rehoboth’s Calgary Region traveled to Grande Prairie to compete against athletes from 
across the province in the spirit of inclusion, sportsmanship, and achievement.

Congratulations to these incredible athletes for their outstanding performances and for representing Rehoboth with 
excellence and pride.

The Edmonton Admin team recently came together to breathe new life into the front flower bed, which had long been 
overrun by weeds and a few struggling shrubs. With a shared vision and some wonderful community support, a beautiful 
transformation took place.

Thanks to a generous donation from Sunstar Nurseries, the team received a bounty of perennials to fill the space with vibrant 
color and life. Additional contributions from team members—including donated items, repurposed supplies from home, and 
even a few old Walmart gift cards—helped secure fresh soil, diatomaceous earth, and a brand-new garden hose.

One sunny morning, the team rolled up their sleeves, planted with care, and brought the garden to life. Now, a bright and 
welcoming flower bed greets everyone who arrives, a testament to teamwork, resourcefulness, and the beauty of God’s 
creation.  The team is excited to maintain the garden together and enjoy its peaceful presence every day at work!

A FRESH NEW LOOK

KEN
GOLD, SILVER, AND BRONZE 

OLYMPIAN

JEFF
SILVER

OLYMPIAN

WADE
GOLD, SILVER, AND BRONZE 

OLYMPIAN

DID YOU KNOW?
Rehoboth has 8 employees 

that have been employed for 
30 years or longer



MARK YOUR CALENDAR

GOLF TOURNAMENTS
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COALDALE 30TH 
ANNUAL

GOLF CLASSIC

Raised More Than
$52,000

PROVINCIAL 33RD 
ANNUAL

GOLF CLASSIC

Raised More Than
$25,000

THANK YOU TO ALL OF OUR GOLFERS & SPONSORS FOR MAKING 
2025’S TOURNAMENTS A PUTTING SUCCESS!

Because of your generous support and participation, Rehoboth has raised 
more than $75,000 to further support people with disabilities to flourish!

Save the Date:  
May 30, 2026

Save the Date:  
June 6, 2026



35 YEARS & STILL GOING 

working full-time in a one-to-one capacity for a number of years, Becca went back to 
casual while she started her own family and raised two beautiful children, one of which 
also worked for Rehoboth while becoming a licensed paramedic. While in a casual 
capacity, Becca worked within every program in Stony Plain - everyone knew her and 
gleefully greeted her when she arrived on shift.

In 2011, Becca resumed full-time work at the Vocational (day) Program, serving 
individuals through Community Access, Employment Preparation, Employment 
Services, and even at Bridgespan Cafe & Grill.
The growth and success of the individuals Rehoboth supports is largely attributed to 
our staff. Long serving staff, like Becca, ensure not only consistency within routines 
but that each individual is truly known by those who walk beside them. Rehoboth is 
blessed to have such employees.

REHOBOTH SPOTLIGHT

35 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Rebecca Lutz

HONOURING STAFF YEARS OF SERVICE 

20 YEARS
SOUTH

•	 Alana Wheeler

CALGARY
•	 Tania Gully

10 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Sheena Harris

SOUTH
•	 Arif Islam
•	 Audrey Greenway
•	 Heather Tope
•	 Niomi Yellow Horn
•	 Dawn Nevill
•	 Connie Rempel
•	 Afolasade Adekunle

CALGARY
•	 John Casiano

NORTHWEST
•	 Lenitta Langilao
•	 Albino Caoile
•	 Ma Luisa Espano
•	 Giovanni Bonglay

PROVINCIAL
•	 Samantha Holmstrom

15 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Colin Katihabwa

SOUTH
•	 Jennifer Bond

CENTRAL
•	 May Dolores

NORTHWEST
•	 Maria Agunias
•	 Lynn Garcia Salvo
•	 Imelda Cacao
•	 Jonabelle Flores

5 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Crystal Stroh
•	 Tara Hudson
•	 Sue Ngan

SOUTH
•	 Dagim Alemayehu
•	 Jolene Pasowisty

CALGARY
•	 Chau Nguyen

Rehoboth Christian Ministries |15

Interested in a career with Rehoboth?
The experience is beyond rewarding!

Visit  rcmflourish.ca/careers

25 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Katherine Leblanc

CALGARY
•	 Susan Gallant

2 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Portia Appiah
•	 Leonard Cheruiyot
•	 Miel Equiz
•	 Arleen Kirkby
•	 Isabel Dela Cruz
•	 Bernice Jespersen

SOUTH
•	 Vivian Dahedi
•	 Sylvester Elendemhinlin
•	 Jackson Amponsah
•	 Abimbola Aje
•	 Krystal Ali
•	 Tara Perdue
•	 Mercy Boit
•	 Marion Jeptoo

Please join us in congratulating Cindy Beyers on her 
retirement! Cindy supported Rehoboth individuals for more 
than 27 years in a variety of roles but in the last few years, was 
the Client Services Manager for the Edmonton and Northwest 
Regions. Cindy’s send off was the complete party - food, 
decorations, and a slideshow of her time with us. She’s already 
making travel plans with her wonderful family and we couldn’t 
be happier for her. Congratulations, Cindy! May the LORD 
continue to bless you.

RETIREMENT
CALGARY

•	 Marion Boone
•	 Jestine Mathew
•	 Olajumoke Adeyemo

CENTRAL
•	 Erika Jocelyn

NORTHWEST
•	 Frida Masadao
•	 Allia Almerida

PROVINCIAL
•	 Ruben Tolentino Jr.
•	 Joseph Legault
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Rebecca started with Rehoboth in 
October of 1989, and shortly after was 
affectionately re-named “Becca” by two 
individuals, which has stood the test of 
time as she goes by this name today.

First as a casual worker at Brightbank 
and Mallard Park, Becca assisted in the 
startup and facilitating of the in-home 
day program at Mallard Park. After 
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DID YOU KNOW?

Rehoboth has more than  
20 employees that have  
been employed for  
20 years or longer!



REHOBOTH EVENTS

MOTHER’S DAY SALE
& PORK ROAST
Once again, our Mother’s Day BBQ, Greenhouse Sale, and Pork Roast were a 
great success! Our community came out in full force, eager to shake off the 
winter blues and welcome spring by purchasing plants from the greenhouse. 
The support continued with everyone enjoying the delicious burgers prepared 
by our amazing auxiliary at the BBQ with a vast array of sides at the annual pig 
roast. We are forever grateful for the support we receive from our wonderful 
auxiliary and community!

It’s more than the aroma of pancakes, 
sausages, and freshly brewed coffee 
that fills the morning air; it’s the 
excitement and celebration that 
creates an atmosphere that is both 
vibrant and welcoming.

From the moment staff, individuals, 
and families arrived, the energy was 
contagious! All were happy, excited, 
and lively. The food was a delight and 

devoured without a trace.  As one of 
our clients enthusiastically shared, 
“The pancakes were good!”  The 
heartfelt conversations made the 
event truly memorable.

The highlight of the event?  A 
heartwarming presentation by our 
clients to the tune of “God is good 
all the time”.  They brought joy to 
everyone as they sang and worshiped 

with beaming eyes and enthusiasm.  
We weren’t just entertained. We 
were blessed to see our clients 
flourish and prosper.

Yahoo & Yeehaw! Here’s to more 
Stampede breakfasts, more 
community connections, and more 
opportunities to create a bigger 
impact on all those we serve. We’re 
already looking forward to next year!

STAMPEDE BREAKFAST
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Thank you to all of the volunteers and staff
who help make these events a success!

HOEDOWN
Another successful evening at our favourite hitching post! Bridgespan Cafe 
& Grill provided a delicious supper before The Mad Jacks had everyone two-
stepping on the dance floor. Guests were also able to bid on a VIP table and take a 
chance with Chicken Poop Bingo - with one lucky cowboy claiming the prize. We 
thank everyone who mosied on down for our annual Hoedown in support of our 
Stony Plain Vocational Program, raising over $9,000. Save the date, next year’s 
Hoedown is June 12, 2026.

More than 45 cars rolled in for our annual Show & Shine on July 26, shining to 
perfection! The community showed up to admire and vote for their favourites 
while also enjoying the kids zone and petting zoo, BBQ, music, and a silent auction. 
Funds raised this year were in support of a new, accessible vehicle for the Stony 
Plain Vocational Program. Thank you to all who came out to enjoy the day! Show & 
Shine 2026 is set for July 25.

SHOW & SHINE
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Another summer comes to an end, and here at 

Camp it’s been exciting, busy, and fun as always. This 

summer, we served over 90 campers from around 

the province throughout five different camp weeks. 

Campers enjoyed a variety of activities, one of the 

favourites was visiting the Ellis Bird Farm, learning 

about birds, conservation, and enjoying God’s 

creations.

Across these  five weeks, we were blessed to have 

over 130 volunteers as Counsellors, Cooks, Directors, 

Nurses, Night Watch, Techies, and Bible Leaders. We 

were honoured to celebrate years of service for a 

number of our volunteers, ranging from 5 years all the 

way up to 30 years!

This summer also brought a number of changes and 

updates to camp: a kitchen renovation that created 

more functional space, a new activities shed and  

Tuck Shop, as well as the addition of a quad and a new 

truck to aid in projects and maintenance of camp.

As we shared last fall, Camp also welcomed a new 

Coordinator, Sakhile, who came to Rehoboth with 

a passion to serve the community. Saki’s energy 

and enthusiasm was evident to both campers and 

volunteers as he worked through his first summer 

at camp. With new ideas on facility improvements, 

volunteer recruitment and retention, we look 

forward to seeing Saki grow in his role.

As always, we thank God for Camp and the many 

blessings that he has given us to provide a safe place 

where all his special children can flourish.

More than 120 clients and staff came together during Flourish Week to connect 

and relax. The week may have started with a thunderstorm or two but finished off 

with sun and heat. The group was blessed to enjoy a variety of outdoor activities 

throughout the day as the storms held off until the sun went down. Swimming, 

bingo, friends, great food, Tuck shop, and awards were once again the favourites 

of the week. For many campers (and staff) the highlight was streaming the Oilers 

playoff game; although it wasn’t the desired outcome, everyone enjoyed cheering 

them on even while on vacation!
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FLOURISH 
WEEK 

Summer �Blessings

Saki Matsenjwa
Camp Coordinator

Last fall, the kitchen at 
Camp was renovated 

to make it a functional 
space both for camp and 

commercial rentals.

DID YOU KNOW?
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I WILL SING TO  
THE LORD  (Psalm 104:33)

JOYFUL NOISE CHOIR

Find out more about the Joyful Noise Choir at 
rcmflourish.ca/joyful-noise-choir
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October 26 - Edmonton
Inglewood Christian Reformed Church 

November 16 - Edmonton
West End Christian Reformed Church 

December 17 - Edmonton
Emmanuel Home

January 11 - Edmonton
Trinity Christian Reformed Church

The Joyful Noise Choir of Edmonton

JOIN US IN WORSHIP

 Choir members are using chalk and black paper to picture the 
glory of the Lord in the night skies at this year’s Open House.

As each new season approaches, 
the children of the Joyful Noise 
Choir are given a theme to use 
when thinking about their work 
with Rehoboth. This year’s theme 
is based on Psalm 104 verse 33 
- “I will sing to the Lord all my 
life.” We know from research that 
music learned when young can 
form memories that stay with us 
for life. The choir is challenged to 
learn and introduce congregations 
to new worship music but also be 
able to sing along with the older 
hymns and songs that seniors may 
remember and treasure. 

FOR EVERYONE A PLACE AND A PLACE FOR EVERYTHING
With three modern cabins providing space for campers and volunteers, the 
focus at camp turned to the problem of storing equipment and games. On 
learning of the need, the members of the Joyful Noise, along with another 
generous family foundation, focused fund raising efforts for a new equipment 
shed next to the Tuck Shop.

The advantage for camp staff and organizers is that equipment can be easily 
identified and returned when games or activities are completed; ensuring 
equipment lasts longer and doesn’t get lost. Our thanks to the contributors to 
this project and to those who built the shed.

November 1
Edmonton - West End CRC 

Doors open: 12:00 p.m.
Lunch served: 12:30 p.m.
Choir presentation: 1:00 p.m.

Tickets: $15 Each

RSVP to Rosa 
780-484-3884 | rmzee@shaw.ca
Spots are limited!

Special Event

West of 60  
Seniors’ Luncheon

Additional donations for Rehoboth are welcomed at the Seniors’ Luncheon and are eligible for a tax receipt!



CORPORATE
1867219 Alberta Ltd. (CJ Energy)

2355225 Alberta Ltd. (Impact Health)

358178 Alberta Ltd. O/A Stop And Go

500016 Alberta Ltd. O/A Both Chicken Farms

918318 Alberta Ltd. (Evansburg Inn)

Adora Kitchens Ltd.

Adventure Holsteins Ltd.

Airtech Heating & Air Conditioning Ltd.

Alberta Prime Beef Corp.

Alberta Prime Transport Ltd.

Arcade Flooring Ltd.

Artisan Homes

ATCO Gas (EPIC)

Balkwill Pharmacy Ltd.

BBS Stucco Ltd.

Bethel Windows & Doors

BFL Canada

Big Steel Box

Blackstone Mechanical

Bos Sod Farms

Byrne’s Electric

Camrose Landscape Supplies

Cartwright Lighting & Furniture

Christian Credit Union Ltd.

Coaldale Dental Centre

Complete Agronomic Services

Continental Bins Ltd.

Co-Operators - Beddington Financial  

   Services Inc.

Costco Wholesale Canada Ltd.

Dennis’ Dirtworx Ltd.

Done-Rite Floors

Dutch Delicious

Dutchie Dirt-Moving Ltd.

East Valley Ranch Ltd.

Framewerx Inc.

Gold Eye Contracting

Handy Dandy Construction

Hank’s Feedmill Service Ltd.

IGA Three Hills

Jertan Holdings Ltd.

John Bekkering Holdings Ltd.

Kleinjan Farms. Ltd.

Kneehill County

Kustom Autobody (Coaldale 1990) Ltd.

Lighthouse Financial

Metrix Group LLP.

MNP LLP.

nexGen Grafix Inc.

Park Road Farms Ltd.

PCM Investments Ltd.

Peter’s Pharmacy

Pinnacle Security Ltd.

Poplar Ridge Custom Cabinets Ltd.

Rodermond Enterprises Inc.

Ross Benefits Group Inc.

Sandy Hill Stock Farms Ltd.

Scova Farms Ltd.

Servus Credit Union - Three Hills

Silver Automotive Lethbridge Ltd.

Southern Irrigation Ltd.

Summit Motors Ltd.

Supreme Steel

Taber Home & Farm Centre

TFS Feedlots Ltd.

The Food Market (Coaldale)

The Parts Shop (Napa)

Tim Hortons Advertising and Promotion 

Fund (Canada) Inc.

Timber-Tech Truss Inc.

Topaz Masonry

Top Hat Advisory

Town of Coaldale

Trevor’s Tools

Van Huizen Construction

Varekamp Farms Inc.

Veldman Masonry Ltd.

Wescor Food Equipment

Westland Insurance Brokers Ltd.

Wolf Creek Building Supplies

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
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ESTATES
Jelte Tolsma Margaret Luimes Carol Melenberrg

Abundance Canada

Alberta Council of Disability Services

Altaland Foundation

Canada Helps

Canadian Online Giving Foundation

Christian Stewardship Services

CANRC Coaldale - Ladies Aid

Coaldale Fun Run

Edmonton Community Foundation

Joyful Noise Choir

Kinsmen Club of Stony Plain

Strategic Charitable Giving Foundation

The Leder Charitable Foundation

The Sawatzky Specialties Foundation

United Way of Calgary and Area

United Way of the Alberta Capital Region

CLUBS & FOUNDATIONS, GROUPS

CONTRIBUTIONS 
APRIL 2024 - MARCH 2025

IN MEMORIAM DONATIONS
Ryan DeGroot – Dec. 2015

Joel Bos – Nov. 2021

Hermine Nyboer – Sep. 2022

Nicholas Brandhorst – Apr. 2024

Christina (Teenie) Berkenbosch – Aug. 2024

Joanne Velthuis-Kroeze – Nov. 2024

Landon Wevers – Nov. 2024

Gordon Talen – Nov. 2024

Wilma Van Reede – Jan. 2025

Robert Nordstrom – Feb. 2025

Scott Maki – Apr. 2025

Gerald “Gerry” Eelhart – Apr. 2025

22 | October 2025

CHURCH
CanRC – Canadian Reformed Church
CRC – Christian Reformed Church
FRC – Free Reformed Church

NRC  – Netherlands Reformed Congregation
OPC – Orthodox Presbyterian Church
URC – United Reformed Church

CR – Christian Reformed 
RC – Reformed Church

Bethel CR Community Church - Edmonton 

CANRC – Barrhead

CANRC – Calgary

CANRC – Coaldale

CANRC – Devon 

CANRC – St. Albert

CANRC – Taber

CANRC - Neerlandia South

Immanuel CANRC - Edmonton

Providence CANRC - Edmonton

CRC – Barrhead

CRC – Brooks 

CRC – Burdett 

CRC – Edson-Peers

CRC – Granum

CRC – High River

CRC – Hope

CRC – Iron Springs

CRC – La Glace

CRC – Medicine Hat

CRC – Neerlandia

CRC – Nobleford

CRC – Rimbey

CRC – St. Albert

CRC – Taber

CRC – Woodynook

Bethel CRC – Lacombe

Covenant CRC – Calgary 

Covenant CRC – Edmonton

Ebenezer CRC – Leduc

Emmanuel CRC – Calgary

Fellowship CRC – Edmonton

Hope CRC - Stony Plain

Inglewood CRC – Edmonton

Maranatha CRC – Calgary 

Maranatha CRC – Edmonton

Maranatha CRC – Lethbridge

New Life Fellowship CRC – Red Deer

River Park CRC – Calgary

Sonlight CRC – Regina

Sonrise CRC – Ponoka

Trinity CRC – Edmonton

West End CRC – Edmonton

First CRC – Edmonton

First CRC – Red Deer 

First CRC – Rocky Mountain House

Bethel FRC – Monarch

RC – Monarch 

Emmanuel RC – Neerlandia

Grace RC – Lethbridge

Trinity RC – Lethbridge

NRC – Lethbridge

NRC – Picture Butte

UC – Stony Plain 

URC - Taber

Bethel URC – Calgary

Parkland URC – Ponoka

Redeemer URC – Lacombe

Jesus Our Victory Global Outreach – Calgary

Vestry of St. Barnabas

Wolf Creek Community Church – Lacombe


